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May 26, 2022 
 
Dear Town Elected Officials, Managers, and Other Stakeholders, 
 
We have long felt the effects of the significant gaps in our homeless service system, and have seen the number of 
people experiencing homelessness continue to rise.  There were 358 people experiencing sheltered homelessness and 
218 people experiencing unsheltered homelessness between October 2020 and September 2021. 
 
The average length of time 
homeless in Orange County is now 
384 days and continuing to grow.  
 
As we have seen a significant 
increase in the demand for safety 
net and emergency response 
programming, we continue to see 
black and brown community 
members bearing the brunt of the 
system gaps.  
 
The Orange County Partnership to  
End Homelessness (OCPEH) is 
requesting funding to expand 
programs and services. Orange 
County has committed to funding 
the County portion for Rapid Re-
housing, Street Outreach, Harm 
Reductions, and Deflection 
(SOHRAD), and Housing Stability & 
Locator. These critical programs 
bring positive impacts to each of the 
three towns and their residents and 
work in tandem with other programs 
towards our goal: making 
homelessness rare, brief, and one time.  
 
We are seeking shared funding this year while we revise the MOU and re-assess the needs of people experiencing 
homelessness and the impact of existing interventions this coming year. We ask the Towns to consider funding these 
expansion requests: 
 

• Rapid Re-housing provides services and housing assistance, including 48 households and securing permanent 
housing for 29 households from October 2020 through March 2022  

Attachment D

http://www.ocpehnc.com/
https://endhomelessness.org/rapid-re-housing-works/


  
• Street Outreach, Harm Reductions, and Deflection (SOHRAD) connects people living unsheltered with housing 

and services, including assisting 81 people secure permanent housing and deflecting over 100 individuals from 
law enforcement involvement from October 2020 through March 2022 

• Housing Stability & Locator helps people maintain housing or get back into housing quickly 
• You can find full program details and budgets in the OCPEH Homeless System Gaps Analysis  

 
 
We understand there is confusion and missed timing/communication about the funding request for Fiscal Year 22-23. 
For the fiscal year ending June 30, 2022, the County used ARPA funding to pay for three SOHRAD positions and Chapel 
Hill paid for a fourth based upon the recommendation of the Chapel Hill Re-Imaging Public Safety Taskforce. For FY22-
23, the respectful request is for these positions and expansion positions to be shared based on our partnership 
percentages. As Partnership Chair, Commissioner Bedford apologizes for the miscommunication and acknowledges that 
going forward this collaborative work with budget discussions needs to begin months earlier for all the partners to be 
deeply involved and to consider their funding capacity. We hope you all will nevertheless contribute what is feasible for 
FY22-23 to meet these critical needs. 
 
Thank you for considering this request to improve life for some of the people struggling the most in our community. 
 
Best regards, 
 
OCEPH Executive Team 
Jamezetta Bedford, Orange County Commissioner & Chair, Orange County Partnership to End Homelessness Leadership 
Team 
Barbara Foushee, Carrboro Town Councilmember & Vice Chair, Orange County Partnership to End Homelessness 
Leadership Team 
Jessica Anderson, Chapel Hill Town Councilmember 
Kathleen Ferguson, Hillsborough Commissioner 
 
 

https://www.ocpehnc.com/street-outreach
https://www.ocpehnc.com/gaps-analysis



